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Sibiu, Tuesday 4th September 2007

19:00 to 21:00 hrs, Piaţa Mare

Welcoming Act 

Greeting from His Eminence Cardinal Josip Bozanić, Vice-president of CCEE

I am very pleased to be here with you in this wonderful square in Sibiu and to greet you on behalf of the Council of European Bishops' Conferences.

Dear friends of Sibiu and of Romania, we have come here to share your life. We know the tragedies you have gone through even in recent times and the difficulties that there are in your country due to the diversity of history, cultures, languages and Christian confessions; but we also know that your country has a unique calling as a bridge of dialogue between the Latin and the Oriental worlds. We often hear in the various cities of Europe how Romania could become a witness of how Christians forgive each other, are reconciled and love each other. We thank you especially for your witness and faithfulness to the Gospel of Christ

Dear friends from every country in Europe, we are here first and foremost to meet and celebrate Christ, the light that shines upon all and the hope for renewal and unity in Europe. This is the theme we have chosen for our ecumenical assembly. In these days we share the great responsibility of tackling together the great challenges of Europe and of the world with the light that comes from the Gospel. If, in these days, we meet Christ and live the love He has brought on earth, we shall have something to pass on when we return to our countries next Sunday: we shall be able to tell people something new happened here in Sibiu. And God’s grace will make us bearers of this new light in our countries, often enveloped by weariness, even regarding the path of ecumenism. As a wise person said: it is better to light a candle rather than to complain about the dark. It is better to become witnesses of hope rather than fall into disputes or claims that lead nowhere.

We know that we are not here by accident, but in answer to a call that comes from above. In these days we wish to become a solid European ecumenical network, which can support us at this moment in history even after the Sibiu meeting. And each one of us is called to be an irreplaceable link in this web. It is very encouraging for us to know that in every country in Europe a chain of prayer is accompanying our journey and that many others are praying in heaven for our meeting.

May the Spirit of the Risen Christ be among us in these days.

